
Policy – Mini & Junior Selection

Olney Rugby Union Club intends to promote Rugby Union within Olney and surrounding area. Rugby should be seen as an enjoyable and social sporting activity undertaken at all ages.

This philosophy should be encouraged throughout the Club; we should discourage the "Win at all Cost" attitude.

Whilst winning becomes more important as the age of the participants increases, we should still endeavour to promote sportsmanship, enjoyment and participation no matter what the ability of the players.

Where possible we should endeavour to play every available member of the Squad.

The following points should be considered when selection of a Team is made:

1. Is the player a Member of the Club (four weeks grace rule for 
new players).

2. Willingness and Positive attitude to training.

3. Training attendance.

4. Attendance record.

5. Ability of the Player.

Rugby is a team Sport and no one player should be treated as the Star of the team and a team spirit should be encouraged.

Coaches and Managers at Olney Rugby are required to take this selection criteria into account throughout the season.
